
The Holy See

ADDRESS OF PAUL VI
TO THE DIRECTING COMMITTEE OF THE EUROPEAN FEDERATION

OF NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF ENGINEERS

Saturday, 19 April 1969

 

We are honoured by your visit, Gentlemen, on the occasion of your meeting in Rome, as the
Directing Committee of the European Federation of National Association of Engineers. Under your
chairman, Sir Frederick Warner, you represent nineteen countries of Europe at the highest levels
of engineering skills, and your Federation groups more than seven hundred thousand members of
your honoured profession.

Today “men find that remarkable developments in technology and in scientific investigation . . .
offer them readier opportunities for attaining their inheritance of intellectual and spiritual culture,
and for fulfilling themselves, and one another, by forging stronger bonds between various groups
and even whole peoples” (Gravissimum educationis, Introd.). Your activities can contribute greatly
to strengthening such ties and to building new bridges between nations and races.

We therefore wish you well in all of the important undertakings of your profession, so that men,
through improved housing, roads and communications, and scientific advancement, may draw
closer to each other as brothers, as sons of the same Father and Creator, for the good of all
mankind. In that hope, We invoke upon you and your families, and upon all the engineers you so
honourably represent, abundant divine graces of illumination and guidance. 
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